
 

Many thanks to everyone who responded so sensibly and sensitively following the decision to close Robins class. The 
decision to close was made by PHE/DfE rather than the school, and we must follow their expert advice. We know it’s 
tricky for families, and we know it feels really unfair to send children home, especially as they’ve just started school, 
but obviously the health of everyone in our school family has to be the priority. Unfortunately, I doubt that this will be 
the only time we need to do this, although we’ll obviously be doing our utmost to avoid it.  Please continue to help us 
by doing your bit—maintaining your social distances, reinforcing good hygiene with your children, and most important-
ly, keeping them at home if they show any symptoms of Coronavirus. 
 
There is a lot of information included in today’s newsletter regarding remote learning—please take the time this week-
end to read this and take appropriate action so that you are all set up at home should your child’s class need to close. 
We know that there will be teething difficulties, we’re all having to learn new technological skills, but, as always, by 
working together to find the solutions (and being patient!), we’ll overcome any problems.  
 
The news is full of stories regarding Circuit Breaks, longer half term breaks, temporary lockdowns etc—I don’t know any 
more than you at the moment, but we are planning on the basis that we might need to close again in the next few 
weeks. If this does happen, my expectation is that we will stay open for children of keyworkers (as in the summer 
term), and that teachers will provide remote learning as outlined in this newsletter. Obviously, as soon as we hear any-
thing, we will let you know, although please be aware we don’t get any advanced notice of decisions made.  
 
We really are in some strange, confusing times. Our priority as a staff team is to keep things as calm and as normal as 
we can for your children, we want them to enjoy their time at school and feel safe and loved. They are remarkable—
they’re working hard, staying focused on their learning and are just lovely to be with! 
 
Wishing you all a safe and restful weekend, 
Maria & all the team at St James’ 

 

office@stjamesvaschool.co.uk 
head@stjamesvaschool.co.uk 
 

Newsletter 
16th October, 2020 

Be COVID Aware  

Do not come onto school site if you have any 
Coronavirus symptoms, & get tested. Maintain 
social distancing at all times. The symptoms are: 

 High temperature 

 New, continuous cough 

 Loss of or change to sense of smell or 
taste 

                                         Pub Car Park 
I am aware that there has been a fair few changes at The Three Tuns over the last few weeks, re-
sulting in some confusion regarding parking. I have been to see the new landlord, who has con-
firmed that parents are no longer welcome to park in the pub car park. This is largely because of 
the impact the traffic has on the surface of the car park (we all remember the potholes!) and the 
significant cost to repair, and also he feels that a small number of our parents have not shown 
courtesy towards his customers.  

Upcoming Dates for your diaries: 
Tuesday & Wednesday  Parent Teacher meetings—appointment times have been sent  
    Home 
Wednesday   Deadline to return photo orders to school 
Thursday, 22nd October  Whinchats Class Assembly 2.30 (this will be held via Zoom ) 
Friday 23rd October  Last day of term 
Monday, 2nd November  INSET Day—no children in school 

Individual Photographs – Tempest 

Your child has been handed their individual photograph order form and a proof of the photograph taken by Tempest Pho-

tography last week.  If you would like to place an order for your child’s photograph you can do so either online or by re-

turning payment and the order form to school. If ordering via the school, all orders should be returned by Wednesday 21st 

October.  We cannot accept any orders via the school after this date.  

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=nut+free+school&view=detailv2&adlt=strict&id=1FCC37A0DB258C24A79EA47F8E0A7C7CD226E6B4&selectedIndex=0&ccid=%2fs0igOB2&simid=608017819513456540&thid=OIP.Mfecd2280e076fc9ed7cd216c3e5a85b6o0


Remote Learning 

 

We are now ready to take our final steps towards being all set up ready for remote learning should your child’s 
class be closed for any reason. 

 

You need to set up a Microsoft Teams account for your child. Teams can be downloaded onto a computer, 
smartphone or tablet. Go to https://www.microsoft.com/en-gb/microsoft-365/microsoft-teams/download-app. 
Once you have downloaded this, you will need your child’s individual email account details to sign in—these will 
be sent home over the next week. You will find that, once logged in, your child will belong to their Class Team. 
Your child’s teacher will set up invites which will bring the Team together should we need to move to remote 
learning. 

It is relatively easy to use, but it will take a bit of time to get used to the app. If you have any problems, please do 
contact your child’s teacher and they will help you out.  

When the Teams app is open, you will see a screen like this: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Your child will also have an email account, those of you who are familiar with Outlook will recognise this.  In the 
top left of the page is this button:  
 
 
 
Click on the dots takes you to this screen, from which you can access Teams: 
 
We ask that parents and children ensure that they only use Teams and email as di-
rected by their teacher—please don’t allow your children to use their school account 
for any other communication. If you want to set up your own Teams etc, then this 
must be with personal accounts. Any child found to misuse the school linked ac-
counts will have their account disabled. This is to ensure the safety and well-being 
of all children.  
 
 

I am a member ot the 
Teachers Team 

Teams 
button 
takes 
you to 
your 
teams 

Calendar shows you any 
scheduled meetings set up 
by your teacher. 

https://www.microsoft.com/en-gb/microsoft-365/microsoft-teams/download-app


Remote Learning continued 
 
 
If your child’s class is closed, your child’s teacher will set up Teams Meetings for the following times: 9.30, 11.30 
and 2.30. There is no obligation for any family to join in with these, although it is our hope that your child will be 
able to join as many as possible, as this will be a way in which we can continue to provide teaching and learning 
during any closure. We do understand, however, that there will be times when it becomes tricky if you only have 
limited access to computers etc or if you’re needing to use devices for your own work.  
Each day, teachers will keep a register of children who they’ve been in contact with via Teams. If your child is not 
present, then they will make a telephone call home to check in with you. This is not to check up on you, but is to 
help maintain contact and stay connected.  
 
Remote Learning packs will continue to be uploaded onto your child’s class page on the website. You can print 
these at home, or contact the school office and we can print it out for you to collect. The links to the class pages 
can be found here: https://www.stjamesprimary.org.uk/children/our-classes 
 
To support remote learning, teachers will re-open their class email accounts, which you can use to contact the 
class teacher and to send any photographs/examples of work completed at home.  
The class email addresses are: 

Reception@stjamesvaschool.co.uk 
Year 1@stjamesvaschool.co.uk 
Year2@stjamesvaschool.co.uk 
Year3@stjamesvaschool.co.uk 
Year4@stjamesvaschool.co.uk 
Year5@stjamesvaschool.co.uk 
Year6@stjamesvaschool.co.uk 

 
Teachers will only monitor these accounts if the whole class is away from school, so please don’t use these email 
addresses to communicate with teachers regarding children who are in school, use the office email address in-
stead.  
 
Teachers will also communicate with you via Marvellous Me. Please make sure you have this up and running.  
 
All children have brought home remote learning books to complete their work in, please keep these safe and 
ready to use when/if necessary. They should be brought into school when your child returns.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sent home today are our Acceptable Use policies which need to be completed and returned. Children’s email 
account information will only be sent home once these are signed and returned.  
 

 Individual child isolates Whole class isolates Whole school isolates 

Teams No Yes—as per times above Yes—as per times above 

Daily phone call Yes Yes—if your child does not Yes—if your child does not 

Class email Yes—to share work, ask 
questions 

Yes—to share work, answer 
questions 

Yes—to share work, answer 
questions 

Remote Learning pack on Yes Yes Yes 

Remote Learning book Yes—bring into school upon 
return 

Yes—bring into school upon 
return 

Yes—bring into school upon 
return 

Marvellous Me Yes Yes Yes 

https://www.stjamesprimary.org.uk/children/our-classes





